
2020/2021 Victoria CRA Branch President Report 
77th BC/Yukon Regional Council 

 
Current Victoria Executive: 
John Harrison​​ President (Previous President retired in April 2021) 
Soodittee Auchoybur​ Vice-President​​  
Rocky Lal​ ​ Treasurer​ ​ ​  
David Brekelmans​ Secretary​ ​ ​  
Wendy Olson​ ​ Member At Large (MG)​  
James Birkett​ ​ Member At Large (MG) 
Brent Stetchman​ Member At Large (MG) 
Crystal Scott​ ​ Member At Large (AU) 
Glen Foster​ ​ Member At Large (AU) 
Pete Sutherland​ Member At Large (AU) 
 
Current Stewards not on the Executive: 
Bryony (Bree) Shust​ ​ ​  
Eric Nielsen​ ​ ​ ​  
Roger Miller​ ​ ​ ​  
Thuy Le  
Ross Thackray 
Eva Sutherland 
 
PIPSC representation on office committees: 
OHS Committee​ Pete Sutherland​ ​ 1415 Vancouver Street  
​ ​ ​ John Harrison​​ ​ 1415 Vancouver Street 
​ ​ ​ Glen Foster​ ​ ​ 1415 Vancouver Street 
​ ​ ​ Soodittee Auchoybur​ ​ 1415 Vancouver Street 
​ ​ ​ Thuy Le​ ​ ​ 1415 Vancouver Street 
​ ​ ​ Tracy Thornton​ ​ 1260 Government Street 
EAP Committee​ Crystal Scott​ ​ ​ VINTSO Committee​  
 
Our last Victoria CRA Branch and AFS Sub-group AGM was held on November 15, 2021 on Zoom. 
Doug Mason (AFS Group President); Simon Chiu (BC/Yukon AFS Group Regional Representative) 
were present as speakers for the event. The event provided updates on regional and national 
PIPSC events.  
 
The 2020 Victoria CRA Branch and AFS Sub-group AGM was not held due to meeting restrictions 
resulting from the Covid 19 pandemic. The Victoria CRA Branch three (3) virtual executive 
meetings in 2020 due to the pandemic. 
 
Representatives from the Victoria CRA Branch participated as delegates in the Virtual BC Yukon 
Regional council held on May 29, 2021. 
 
Stewards also attended the first in-person BC/Yukon Steward Council on Oct 22 and 23, 2021.  
 
Delegates also attended the virtual BC/Yukon Region Advanced Training School held from May 6, 
13 and 2021.  
 
Our previous Branch president, Tracy Thornton, retired in April 2021. 
 



Local Activities 
On February 6, 2020, the Victoria CRA Branch and AFS Sub-group held a member appreciation 
event to celebrate PIPSC's 100th with cake and refreshments.  
 
On December 24, 2020, the Victoria CRA Branch and AFS Sub-group distributed our annual 
member appreciation Christmas Chocolates from local chocolatier Purdy’s Chocolates. 
 
On November 15, 2021, the Victoria CRA Branch and AFS Sub-group held its AGM on Zoom.  
 
On December 24, 2021, the Victoria CRA Branch and AFS Sub-group distributed our annual 
member appreciation Christmas Chocolates from local chocolatier Purdy’s Chocolates. 
 
I would like to thank the Victoria CRA Branch executives and all our stewards for their hard work 
and dedication. Especially for their care and attention to members health in responding to issues 
relating to the Covid 19 pandemic. I would like to also thank, Tracy Thornton, for all her hard work 
and contribution to the success of the Victoria CRA Branch throughout the years. 
 
In Solidarity, on behalf of the Victoria CRA Branch Executive, 
 
Soodittee Auchoybur, PIPSC Victoria CRA Branch President (since March 23, 2022). 


